
 

THE CORPORATION OF THE MUNICIPALITY OF SOUTH DUNDAS 
NOTICE OF THE PASSING OF AN INTERIM CONTROL BY-LAW  

Cannabis Production Facilities  
 

TAKE NOTICE that the Council of the Corporation of the Municipality of South Dundas 
passed By-law No. 2022-22 on the 28th day of February 2022, under Section 38 of the 

Planning Act. 

 
The by-law prohibits any new cannabis production facilities or the expansion of any 

existing cannabis production facilities within the entire municipality, subject to certain 
exemptions described in the by-law. A copy of the by-law can be found at 

southdundas.com 
 

The by-law will in place for a period of up to one year while staff undertake a review 
respecting land use planning policies pertaining to cannabis production facilities within the 

municipality.  
 

Council also has the authority to extend the period during which the by-law will be in effect 
to a total period not exceeding two years, however an extension may be appealed under 

Section 38(4.1) of the Planning Act.  
 

DATED at the Municipality of South Dundas this 1st day of March, 2022    

  
For more information about this matter, contact:  

 
Planning Department 

Municipality of South Dundas 
34 Ottawa Street, P.O. Box 740 

Morrisburg ON  K0C 1X0  
Telephone: (613) 543-2673 

planner@southdundas.com  


